FPP Change Form
Change Request Number:  12AppB001 Transport number minimum (Withdrawn by NWW 02/06/12)
Date:  11/14/11
Proposed by:  Ann Setter
Proposed Change:  Section 3. c (page B-2)
3. Program Duration:
C. Late Summer/Fall Operations:  When collected fish numbers decrease below 103 fish for three consecutive truck transport loads, fish will be bypassed back to the river rather than transported.  Based on data that indicate a 98% survival rate for transported juvenile fish and a resultant adult return rate of 1%, transporting less than 103 fish per load would not result in any adult returns.  Therefore, when fish collection or transport loads are less than 103 fish/day for three consecutive transport days, fish will be bypassed back to the river.  Fish will continue to be bypassed to the river until fish collection exceeds 103 fish /day for four consecutive collection days, at which point transport operations will resume.  Transport operations are anticipated to continue through approximately September 30 at Lower Monumental and McNary dams and through October 31 at Lower Granite and Little Goose dams.  However, the presence of factors such as excess shad, algae, bryozoans that can clog screens and flumes may result in discontinuing transport operations at McNary before September 30.     
Reason for Change: Provide guidance on sample size of collected fish that justifies transport to provide for improving SAR’s and simultaneously improve economic efficiency of transport program.
Comments from others:
1/20/12 - Ann,

Another item I should have mentioned (affects Lower Granite only) is the NMFS late season Fall Chinook Transport Evaluation Study at Lower Granite.  Fish for this study come directly from the daily samples.  I am not up to date on the current funding status of this project for the fall of 2012 but this study has gone on for several years?  If it is going to continue, then we need to consider the impacts of possibly interrupting truck ops (at Lower Granite).

During 2011 (from September 7 through November 1), NMFS PIT-tagged 11,034 subyearling fall Chinook directly from the lab at Lower Granite.  Of that total 5,517 were transported by truck below Bonneville and 5,517 were released back to the river.  

It would be difficult for them to continue this study (arrange a marking crew etc.) if trucking ops were questionable.

Mike

1/19/12 - Hi Folks,

Keeping things simple so that they match my simple mind, has always been my preference. 

 How about, "During late season alternate day trucking, when truck transport numbers are at or below 100 fish for 3 consecutive trips, then facilities will alternate between 2 days of primary bypass and 2 days of collection for transport.  If transport numbers fail to reach over 100 for 3 consecutive rotations, then primary bypass will be maintained with sampling on every third day for fish condition monitoring until the end of that facilities scheduled transport season."

This covers 12 days of fish transport numbers to determine the end of trucking, and continues condition monitoring through the end of the facilities normal transport season.  This gives time for hotels because if the fish are collected then they are transported; and if the numbers are down for the 12 day period then we just assure that they are passing the facilities in good shape (condition monitoring).

Just an idea.....feel free to kill the messenger.  :)

Have a great snow day!

See Ya, Bill

1/19/12 - The confusing part is the way the change request is worded.  It's worded to the truck transport number being 103 fish vice the daily collection of fish.  As long as collection is 52 fish on average per day we will be trucking every other day as scheduled with at least 103 fish.  Transport days should stay as scheduled.  I would suggest wording it to the collection vice the transport.  i.e.  When daily fish collection numbers drop below 52 fish for three consecutive days, truck transport will not take place beginning with the next scheduled trip.  Truck transport will resume as scheduled when daily collection of fish increases to 52 over a three day period. The first and second day would have to be bypassed and the third and fourth day collection will be transported.   The only problem here is day four collection may be low and bring the total transport below 103.  I see no easy solution to resuming the transport.  However, by following the truck transport schedule it should reduce hotel issues.  Drivers can arrange for hotels far in advance and allow for a day and a half to cancel a reservation.   

George Melanson

1/19/12 - Yes - I think that we need to use that sort of reasoning.  We switch to a 100% sample rate at Lower Granite (and utilize every other day sample workup by the smolt monitors) when fish numbers drop below 500 fish per day.  We don't know what the actual per day fish numbers will be until both days sample are worked up by the lab folks.   

If fish numbers average below 103/day on a scheduled transport/lab workup day, it might be wise to cancel the following trip (providing the fish numbers trend hasn't been up and down).  We would then take a look at the daily numbers when the lab folks work things up the next sample day (fish would be released back to the river).  If fish numbers average less than 103/day, we would continue with the plan and cancel the next transport trip and so forth.  In the event the numbers are above 103/day, we would arrange fish transport for the next lab day. 

Normally the water clarity is fairly good during late season trucking and (at least at Lower Granite) we can look into the sample holding tank and have a fairly good idea of what fish numbers will be on the off dates.  If it appears fish numbers are well above 103 and/or the separator technicians notice higher numbers of fish crossing the separator, then we would attempt to schedule a transport trip for the following day.

Hopefully this make sense to people.  It might be a good place to start.

Mike

1/19/12 - Mike et al:

So lets have some recommendations for altering the test to better accommodate in-house restrictions. I agree we don't want to unload a truck, but we need to start doing things to make the program efficient where possible.  Do we want to say that starting the next transport day we would implement, and not resart until 4 days later if 3 days are over 103?

Ann

1/19/12 - George:

I am not aware of any truck research other than for fish released below Bonneville.  The research was for mid-river releases at Troutdale.  We used to release early run (April) fish at the Dalton Point boat ramp just off I-84 when the mid-river ramp barge was not available.  The only recent data I know of is the Fall Chinook SAR data.  This data is limited as we don't get enough adult returns from the relatively few fish we truck these days.  Over the last few years, Doug March has been trucking spring fish from Lower Granite to Ice Harbor to compare in river survival to inriver and barged fish survival.

You are right in that we should be concerned about repeatedly bypassed fish, especially during low flow periods when numbers are down and spill is reduced or ended.  I would suggest piggybacking to reduce expenses and the risk of hotel cancellations.  In 2011 LGR had only one load less than 103 fish. Little Goose and Lower Monumental respectively had 15 and 11 loads with less than 103.  Thirteen of these loads at Little Goose and 8 of these loads at Lower Monumental took place during the daily trucking operations in response to last summer's Columnaris outbreak.  If no trips with fewer than 103 fish were allowed under normal procedures, we would have eliminated a total of 12 trips, 1 at Lower Granite, 3 at little Goose and 8 at Lower Monumental.  Piggybacking makes more sense to me than uncertainy of whether or not to eliminate trips.  My figures are attached.

John B.         

1/19/12 - Ann,

I ran across something this morning (on page 37 of the attached draft agenda) that has me somewhat concerned.  You have proposed cutting off truck fish transport when fish numbers are below 103.  My biggest problem is that (in the case of Lower Granite at least) fish have already been worked up (directly loaded from the lab onto a transport truck).  We won't know what we actually have until the lab works up the fish and the discrepancy (difference between what the electronic counters record and what is actually counted in the lab) can vary quite a bit during the trucking season.  I would hate to put fish back into the river after they have already been direct loaded onto a transport truck.  I also don't like the idea of putting them into a separate holding tank (for possible river release) since that would involve handling fish a second time.  

I can understand not transporting fish when numbers are low.  It is just the uncertainty of what the actual number will be and the added handling that concerns me.  Another factor is that we often need to book motel rooms quite a bit in advance to ensure our drivers of a place to stay.  I am not sure what the cancellation policy is at the different motels our drivers use but 24 hours ahead of time is not unheard of and I would hate to get stuck for a room we didn't use.

Mike Halter

1/20 FPOM:

Setter – lots of coordination to deal with when fish numbers decline every year so we need a discussion if there can be a consistent policy to implement and minimize the coordination of foreseen events.
Wagner – fine with this, but why 103?  

Fredricks – ok but make the trigger make sense.  This could equate to transport being truncated significantly.

Keifer would like a clear trigger then shutting off transport for the season when trigger is hit.
Wagner – look at data from previous years.  Will work with Setter to develop a reasonable trigger.  Quantity or date, whichever comes first.
Lorz would like it cleaned up a little.  
Bettin suggested a quantity and a date - trigger is whichever comes first.
1/30/12 NOAA Memo:  “The requested change is a trigger that shuts off fall juvenile transport, and the trigger was not agreed on, and further work is needed to determine a trigger which has consensus support.  We would call this not approved until FPOM agrees on a trigger.

The question of whether McNary subyearling transport should be continued in 2012 and beyond should also be reviewed by the FPOM team.”  

Record of Final Action:   01/20/12 FPOM – Not Approved until FPOM agrees on a trigger.  FPOM approves of the idea, but wants a sensible trigger.  
Withdrawn by NWW 02/06/12.
